
September  5, 2011 
 
Major Alan Crouch 
United States Marine Corps 
 
Dear Major Crouch; 
 
It has been brought to our attention that the life raft used at the site of the 
US. Marine Corps CH53 helicopter crash on March 29, 2011, broke loose 
from its mooring and drifted from the crash site to a residential area along 
Kamehameha Hwy at Kaneohe Bay.   It is our understanding that the U.S. 
Marine Corps used the raft to store and transport radioactive materials 
containing Strontium-90 from the helicopter.    We also learned, and as you 
have confirmed, the raft containing the radioactive material was transported 
to the water ops pier at the Kanoehe Bay Marine Corps Base and stored for a 
period of time.  Reportedly it  leaked radioactive materials onto the 
pavement of the pier area, causing some 65 square feet of cement to be 
excavated.  We would like to ask you the following questions regarding the 
raft: 
 
1.  What date did the raft become dislodged from the crash site and the 
Marines lose custody of the raft?      
 
2.  How many days was the raft adrift? 
 
3.  How did the marines learn the raft was missing? 
 
4.  Did any of the civilians who had the raft in their possession during the 
time it was adrift remove any of the materials contaminated with radiation 
or the IBIS components? 
 
5.  Did you screen the individuals for radiation contamination?  If yes, what 
were the results? 
 
6.  Did the Marine Corps screen the area along Kamehameha Hwy where the 
raft was recovered from?  If yes, what was the level? 
 
7.  We have a picture showing a civilian towing the raft by boat.  Did you 
screen that individual for radiation contamination? 
 
8.  After the marines retrieved the raft from the civilian did the marines 
immediately take it the water ops area on the base? 
 



9.  Did you notify the surrounding community and the individuals that came 
in contact with the raft that it contained radioactive Strontium-90? 
 
10.  Will there be charges brought against any of the civilians for handling 
the raft and materials?  
 
11.  Did the Marine Corps notify the U.S. Coast Guard, the Dept. of Health, 
DLNR, or other agencies that the raft was missing for several days?  If so, 
when and to whom  was notification made? 
I would appreciate it if you would please provide answers to my questions by 
Thursday, September 8. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carroll Cox 
 


